February 8, 2006

Mr. Joe Hutchison 

Deputy Executive Secretary 

Kentucky Teachers' Retirement System 

479 Versailles Road 

Frankfort, KY 40601‑3800

Actuarial Impact ‑ 06 RS SB 139

Dear Joe:

We have prepared an actuarial analysis of the impact of 06 RS SB 139 on the Kentucky Teachers' Retirement System.

Section 1 (1) of the bill requires the Kentucky Board of Emergency Medical Services to be attached to the Kentucky Community and Technical College System. This Board is currently an independent board. All current employees participate in the Kentucky Employees Retirement System.

Section 2 (5)(a) of the bill requires all current employees of the Board to be transferred to KCTCS oil the effective date of the Act. The Board currently has 19 employees. The bill is specific with regard to transfer of employment records and months of service credit as they relate to benefits provided under KTS Chapter I8A. These benefits would include annual leave balances and accruals and sick leave balances and accruals. However, the bill does not address retirement system participation. However, in the absence of a specific mandate in the bill, it appears that sonic employees will be required to participate in KTRS upon transfer to KCTCS.

The actuarial cost of 06 RS SB 13 9 would be negligible.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely,

Edward A. Macdonald, ASA, FCA, MAAA President

